MINUTES

ADMINISTRATIVE WORKSHOP TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2014
SOQUTH PASADENA, FLORIDA COMMISSION CHAMBERS - 9:11 A.M.

Mayor Calabria called the meeting to order at 9:11 a.m. immediately
following the Agenda Meeting.

ROLL CALL: COMMISSIONERS BRUCE HOWRY, MAX ELSON, ARTHUR PENNY, AND
MAYOR DAN CALABRIA. ABSENT: VICE MAYOR GAIL NEIDINGER. ALSO
PRESENT: CITY CLERK CARLEY LEWIS, CITY ATTORNEY DAVID OTTINGER,
PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTCR GARRY ANDERSCN, FINANCE DIRECTOR JAMES
GRAHAM, COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENT DIRECTOR NEAL SCHWARTZ, PUBLIC SAFETY
DIRECTOR DAYTON SALTSMAN, AND DEPUTY CITY CLERK BRIANNA WETHERWAX.

The topics scheduled for discussion were Resolution No. 2014-01,
PFM Investments, Resolution No. 2014-02, Flood Insurance Update,
and Resolution No. 2014-03.

The first topic of discussion was Resclution No. 2014-01.

Public Works Director Anderson spoke regarding two proposed sign
renderings (attached to Minutes as Exhibit A). He stated the cost
of a new sign for the band shell is $1,750.

In response to Commissioner Penny, Finance Director Graham stated
that the city weould pay for the new sign out ¢f the parks operating
budget.

Commissioner Howry gquestioned the format of the sign at Fred Held
Habitat. He stated that he would like the signs to be uniform.

At this time, Mayor Calabria moved to the next topic of discussion,
PFM Investments,

Finance Director Graham distributed two handouts (attached to
Minutes as Exhibits B and C}). He stated that Scott Stitcher, PFM
Investments, sald that he feels he will not be able tco successfully
invest the city’s money.

Mr. Graham distributed a handout {(attached to Minutes as Exhibit
D). He spoke regarding investing with Davidson Fixed Income
Management, Florida Safe, and the State Board of Administration
(SBA) . He stated that there is not a lot of return with these
options. He further stated that another option is to have him
purchase securities in-house.

Discussion ensued regarding the city’s investment opticns.

In response tc Commissioner Howry, Mr. Graham stated that PFM has
$1.4 million in the General Fund and $984,381 in Capital Projects.
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Commissioner Howry stated that he would be interested in having
Florida Safe come speak tc the Commission.

Mr. Graham distributed a handout {attached to Minutes as Exhibit
E). He spoke regarding investment returns.

Discussion ensued regarding moving funds that are currently with
PFM Investments.

In response to Mayor Calabria, Mr. Graham stated that he would
outline how he would like to reallocate the money. He discussed
distributing funds to the SBA, the Florida of Cities, Wells Fargo,
Goldman Sachs, and BB&T,.

In response to Commissioner Howry, Mr. Graham said that he would
begin to move the funds and will provide the Commission with a memo
detailing the reallocations.

At this time Mayor Calabria resumed discussion of Resolution No.
2014-01.

Mr. Anderson distributed photos (attached to Minutes as Exhibit F).
He spoke regarding designing the new sign for the band shell to
mimic the existing sign at Maynard A. Duryea Bayview Park. He
stated that he would reguest a new rendering and come back to the
Commission with a price.

In response to Mayor Calabria, Mr. Anderscn stated that the content
for the new sign was taken from what is written on the existing
plaque.

The next topic for discussion was Resolution No. 2014-02.

Mr. Graham spoke regarding the proposed bonus of up to $25,000. He
stated that he feels the bonus should be smaller. He further
stated that the city needs to budget for it because bonuses will
have to be paid through wages.

In response to Commissioner Penny, Mr. Anderson stated that he
would like ideas to be specific to an employee’s department.

In response to Commissiocner Penny, Commissioner Howry stated that
$25,000 seems high. He suggested starting with a smaller amcunt.

In response to City Clerk Lewis, Mayor Calabria stated that the
bonus will be based on annual savings.

Discussion ensued regarding the maximum amount of the employee
bonus.
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The Commission decided to change the maximum bonus amount to
$2,500.

Discussion ensued regarding the calculation of savings and payment
of bonuses.

The Commission agreed that bonuses would be based on ten percent of
the first year’s savings and that they would determine eligibility
for payment when the idea is approved.

In response to Community Improvement Director Schwartz, Mr. Graham
stated that he feels the program is for extraordinary ideas and not
meant for regular purchasing decisions.

Mr. Graham questioned how much the Commission would like to budget
for the program.

Commissioner Penny suggested discussing the program during budget
season to decide on an amount.

In response to City Attorney Ottinger, Mr. Graham stated that there
needs to be a line item budgeted for the program and we will need
to put money into each department’s budget. He further stated that
we would need to do a budget amendment or have the program start in
the next fiscal year.

In response to Mayor Calabria, Commissioner Penny guestioned
whether the Commission should pass the resolution before or after
budget season.

The Commission agreed to have the program become effective Cctober
1, 2014.

The next topic of discussion was Flood Insurance Update.

Mayor Calabria spoke regarding a request from the Florida League of
Cities concerning flood insurance rate increases. He stated that
he would like to complete the draft letter they provided and send
it to Senator Brandes and Representative Ahern.

Commissioner Elson stated that the Commission should sign the
letter as a body and recommended that Commissioners take individual
action as well. He said that flood insurance rate increases are a
critical issue.

In response to Mayor Calabria, City Clerk Lewis stated that she
would prepare the letter to be signed by all Commissioners.

The next topic for discussion was Resolution No., 2014-C3.
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Mayor Calabria spoke regarding the time 1limits for public
participation outlined in Resolution No. 2013-26.

Commissioner Elson spoke regarding time 1limits for public
participation. He stated that the Commission can extend the time
for public participation at their discretion.

In response to Commissioner Penny, City Attorney Ottinger stated
that the Mayor had requested the following changes be made to
Resolution No. 2013-26:

¢ Order of business be changed to move Reports to before
Public Forum

¢ Eliminate the thirty minute time limit for Peoples Forum

¢ Eliminate the provision addressing the removal of the
presiding officer during a meeting

¢ Restore the provision referencing Robert’s Rules of Order

Mr. Ottinger stated that Resolution No. 2014-03 addresses the
Mayor’s requested changes.

Mayor Calabria reviewed a handout (attached to Minutes as Exhibit
G} .

In response to Mayor Calabria, Mr. Anderson spoke regarding a

request from resident Ed Srcoka, 7005 Grevilla Avenue. He stated
that there is a dying pine tree in the right-of-way in Mr. Sroka’s
yard. He further stated that neither the city nor Mr. Sroka

planted the tree. He suggested that the city not touch the tree
because it is on private property.

In response to Commissioner Penny, Mr. Sroka stated that the tree
was struck by lightning.

Mr. Sroka said that the city previcusly removed approximately five
trees and trimmed others.

In response to Mayor Calabria, Mr. Anderson stated that if the city
removes the tree we will have to do it for everyone in the city.

Discussion ensued regarding removal of the pine tree.

In response to Commissicner Penny, Mr. Anderscn stated that he
would get quotes to have the tree remocved.

Community Improvement Director Schwartz spoke regarding public
safety concerns if the tree were to fall.
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In response to Mr. Schwartz, Mr. Anderson stated that it is a
safety issue on private property.

Mr. Schwartz spoke regarding ccde enforcement procedures concerning
the tree.

In response to Mr. Schwartz, Mayor Calabria suggested not taking
code enforcement action because the. issue under consideration by
the Commission.

Mr. Anderson spcke regarding a request from the South Pasadena
Community Band to use Hibiscus Hall for a dinner. He stated that
they would have beer and wine at the event. He further stated that
they have done this before.

The consensus of the Commission was to allow the band to use
Hibiscus Hall for their event.

Mr. Anderson stated that South Pasadena Voter’s Watch has requested
to use Hibiscus Hall on February 12, 2014 for a candidate forum.
He said that they are requesting that the Commission waive the
insurance requirement to use the hall.

Mayor Calabria agreed to waive the insurance requirement for
Voter’s Watch to use Hibiscus Hall.

Mr. Anderson stated that the South Pasadena Community Band had
requested that another set of stairs be built onto the Galatea
Garden Band Shell. He further stated that he got a quote from a
contractor to have it done for $4,000.

In response to Mayor Calabria, Mr. Anderson spoke regarding
liability issues. He stated that he feels that a licensed
contractor should build the steps.

Commissioner Penny suggested getting another quote.

Public Safety Director Saltsman spoke regarding a rook leak at the
fire station over the shop. He stated that he would like to hire
the same company that the c¢ity used two years ago, Insulated
Roofing Contractors.

Discussion ensued regarding the city’s purchasing policy.

The consensus of the Commission was for Chief Saltsman to get three
gquotes for the fire station roof repair.

City Attorney Ottinger spoke regarding his letter to Mayor Calabria
concerning Commissioner Penny’s public records request {attached to
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Minutes as Exhibit H). He stated that the Commission needs to
decide if they would like to ask for an Attorney General opinion.
He further stated that if the Commission decides not to seek an
Attorney General opinion, Commissioner Penny can choose file a
complaint with the Ethics Commission.

Commissioner Elson stated that he would like to get an Attorney
General opinion.

In response to Commissioner Howry, City Attorney Ottinger.stated
that the cost of seeking an Attorney General opinicon would be the
cost of his time.

Mayor Calabria spoke regarding City Attorney Ottinger’s letter. He
stated that an Attorney General opinion is not law. He stated that
he believes he has given everything that everyone wanted in
response to Commissioner Penny’s public record request.

In response to Mayor Calabria, City Attecrney Ottinger stated that
he is asking whether or not the Commissionr would like him seek an
Attorney General opinion regarding Commissioner Penny’s request.

Mayor Calabria stated that he needs time to review City Attorney
Ottinger’s letter.

Commissioner Penny spoke regarding his October 1, 2013 public
records request. He stated that if the Commission wants to get an
Lttorney General’s opinion, he will abide by it. He further stated
that if the Commission chooses not to seek an Attorney General
copinicn then he will decide if he is going to file a complaint with
the Ethics Commissicn. He said that he feels that seeking an
Attorney General copinion is the kest way to go.

Mayor Calabria stated that he fully responded to Commissioner
Penny’s public record request.

Commissioner Penny stated that he only received emalls from public
officials. He said that he did not receive any of the emails that
were sent to residents regarding city business.

Discussion ensued regarding Mayor <Calabria’s response to
Commissioner Penny’s public records request.

Mayor Calabria agreed tc respond to City Attorney Ottinger’s letter
in two weeks.

Commissioner Penny spoke regarding charges from the City Attorney.
He stated that fdrmer City Clerk Mary Braisted had asked City
Attorney Ottinger to conduct research.
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In response to Commissioner Howry, City Attoeorney Ottinger stated
that his bills have been paid. He further stated that the research
he conducted regarding public¢ records had to be done to protect the
city.

There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at
11:17 a.m. '

Dan Calabria, Mayor

ATTEST:

Carfey Lewifs, City Clerk
02-04.14:
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BAND SHELL

Dedicated October 2, 2008
Honoring the South Pasadena Community Band and Founder Ed Reesemiller |

Constructed With Gifts Donated By
Hardy Huntley Charitable Foundation, Inc.
- Mayor & Mrs. Dick Holmes

Admin Workshop

02/04/14
Exhibit A - 1



DICK HOLMES BAND SHELL

Dedicated October 2, 2008
Honoring the South Pasadena Community Band and Founder Ed Reesemiller

Constructed With Gifts Donated By
Hardy Huntley Charitable Foundation, Inc.
‘Mayor & Mrs. Dick Holmes

Admin Workshop
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Jim Graham

n; Scott Stitcher <STITCHERS@pfm.com>
O & Friday, January 17, 2014 4.04 PM
To: Jim Graham
Cc: Scott Stitcher
Subject: Follow up to our phone conversation
Jim,

| spoke with the portfolio manager and unfortunately given the small asset base and restrictive nature of the current
policy (35% restriction to Treasuries and the 50% liquidity requirement) we cannot build/recommend a diversified
portfolio like the one(s) that you currently utilize through the FL League of Cities. | know we tried to address this issue
back in May of last year and nothing has really changed today that improves our ability to do so.

Sa, as much as it pains me, we recommend moving the cash and investing as you see fit utilizing the commingled funds
available to you.

Please feel free to call with any questions but | wanted to be certain that you had a response form us in advance of your
meeting on Tuesday morning.

Scott

D. Scott Stitcher, CFA
ior Managing Consultant
rrM Asset Management LLC
300 South Orange Avenue, Suite 1170
Orlando, Florida 32801
Tel: 407.406.5756
Cell: 407.271.9574
fax: 407.648.1323

www.pfm.com
stitchers@pfm.com

% Please consider the environment before printing this email and any attachments.

PFM Asset Management LLC (PFMAM) is an Investment Adviser régistered under the Investment Advisers Act of
1940. PFMAM serves as the investment adviser ond administrator for the PFM Funds and the Florida Education

Investment Trust Fund (FEITF). Shares of the PFM Funds and FEITF are distributed exclusively by PFMAM’s wholly-owned
subsidiary, PFM Fund Distributors, Inc.

Current yield information for the Portfolios and classes thereof may, from time to time, be quoted in reports, literature and
advertisements published by the Trust. The current yield of each Portfolio or Class, which is also known as the current annualized

yield or the current seven-day yield, represents the net change, exclusive of capital changes and income other than investment s
income, in the value of a hypothetical account with a balance of one share (normally 51.00 per share) over a seven-day base period
expressed as a percentage of the value of one share at the beginning of the seven-day period. This resulting net change in account
value is then annualized by multiplying it by 365 and dividing the result by 7.

n~st performance is no guarantee of future results and yields may vary. The current fund performance may be higher or lower than
tcited. The current seven-day yield does not include realized gains and losses on the sale of securities.

Electronic mail sent through the Internet is not secure. Therefore, we cannot represent that the information in this e-mail, and any attachments, is
complete, accurate, uncorrupted, timely or free of viruses or that such information will not be intercepted by third parties. This e-mail, and any
Admin Workshop ﬁ
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